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MOBILITY & ACCESS PRIORITY GROUP 

Thursday, August 6, 2020 
1:30 pm - 3:00pm 

 
Virtual Meeting 

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/751287709 
(786) 535-3211 

Access Code: 751-287-709 
 

AGENDA       

1. Welcome and introductions  
• Icebreaker: If you could be a Transformer, what would you transform into? 

 
2. Review of Agenda and Meeting Notes (June) 
3. One Call/One Click Center Updates 

• Contract (hopefully) underway 
• NADTC course – Fundamentals of Human Services Transportation 
 

4. Discussion Items:                                                                         
• Marketing & Outreach Plan Preliminary Discussion 

Discuss name and logo suggestions, questions for Sophia 
 

• PAFC 5-Year Plan  
Discuss major projects and efforts to submit to PAFC’s 5-Year Strategic Plan 
      

5. Member Updates 
 

6. Next MAPG meeting – October 1, 2020 
• Next meeting topics: ??    

                       
7. Adjourn                                                                                                                 
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MOBILITY & ACCESS PRIORITY GROUP  

JUNE 4, 2020 

1:30 P.M. 

VIRTUAL MEETING 

MEETING NOTES 

ATTENDEES: 

Alex Gordon Ruth Fletcher-Carter Katy Mason 

Anna Russo Sharon Courteney Cari Brown 
Megan Kaliczak Ryan Dusil  

 

 

MEETING NOTES No comments. 

Discussion Items 

ACTIVE 
TRANSPORTATION 
PLAN 

Ryan Dusil from the NFRMPO presented on the Active Transportation Plan  
(ATP). The focus of the ATP is human-powered transportation, like bicycles, 
walking, using a wheelchair, etc. Ryan is currently in the stakeholder 
engagement phase. There are programmatic and infrastructural needs that 
will be addressed in the ATP. Ryan recapped some of the feedback from 
previous meetings, including popup events. Feedback from this meeting 
included:  

• Anna stated Zagster is removing stations as they are shutting down in 
Fort Collins.  

• Katy said the CASOA could help identify some concerns for older adults 
related to transportation and mobility.  

• Alex stated some of the concerns could help inform future MAPG 
projects.  

• Cari said the Arc has a People First group, which can fill out and 
provide feedback on surveys. 

• Alex will send out the Community Remarks and presentation to MAPG 
members. 

• Ruth liked the mile markers on the Big Thompson Trail, which Ryan 
noted could be useful for emergency response and Cari noted could 
help with physical therapy. Ruth also liked the center lines, which can 
help maintain space and help with maintaining the lane. 

• The group discussed some concerns and benefits of e-bikes, including 
speed, distance, and safety.  

• Identify sidewalk gaps and other accessibility issues. 
• Ryan said this plan may be able to provide minimum trail standards for 

the region, including trail width, signage, what vehicles are allowed, 
and the need for lower speeds in certain areas. 

• Ruth recommended using the Berthoud Community Page to get 



feedback from Berthoudites. 

STATEWIDE 
TRANSIT PLAN 

Alex summarized some of the Statewide Transportation Plan. CDOT is 
accepting comments through July 30, 2020. Ruth asked where the survey data 
is from. Alex responded CDOT sent out surveys to households with older adults 
and individuals with disabilities throughout Colorado. Katy recommended the 
VISTA compare the surveys to see how things have changed. 

  

Member Updates 

CARI 
Arc of Larimer County has a COVID-related survey, which Alex will send out to 
the group. 

ANNA 

Transfort is still fare-free and will continue to be as driver barriers are installed 
on the buses. Transfort is looking for feedback on what will get  riders to use 
the service again. 

RUTH 

Older adults have been slower to return to RAFT, but individuals with 
disabilities have been returning to work. Ridership is still down but has been 
increasing. 

KATY 
The Office on Aging has hired Katie Stieber as the new Program Manager. She 
starts on Monday. 

MEGAN 

zTrip is continuing to provide the on-demand service for Transfort. Due to a 
lack of awareness, ridership has been low. Riders can call day-of to be picked 
up at a bus stop. Anna will promote the service in the Transfort newsletter. 

 
Next Meeting: Thursday, August 6, 2020 - 1:30 to 3:00 p.m.  

TBD 

ADJOURN Meeting adjourned at 3:01 p.m. 
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